SANTA CRUZ COUNTY
CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION
Minutes for May 17, 2012
5:45 p.m.

701 Ocean Street, Room 500
Santa Cruz, California

Present: Chair Olivia Madrigal, James Maxwell, Dina Hoffman.
Absent: Carmen Potro and Margaret Leonard.

Staff present: Ajita Patel, staff to the Commission.

1. Approved minutes of the meeting of January 19, 2012. Motion/Second: Hoffman and

Maxwell.

AYES: 3

NOES: 0

ABSTAIN: 0

ABSENT: 2 (Potro and Leonard)

No minutes for the March 15, 2012 meeting. Meeting was cancelled due to no quorum.
2. Changes or additions to the agenda: None

3. Oral Comimunications: Mr. Jeffrey Smedberg, Shop Steward-SEIU, asked the Commission
to consider reviewing a performance evaluation appeal for a Sheriff’s Office employee, which
was previously included in the January 19, 2012 meeting packet. Staff informed the
Commission that the appeal procedure was exhausted up to and including the Personnel Director.
Commission heard oral communications and no motion was received to take action on this
matter.

4, Secretary’s report: Two hearings pending before the Commission, one scheduled for June 20,
2012 and the other to be set. Also, the Commission was notified that Laurie Hill, past staff to the
Commiission announced her retirement.

5. New Business: None.

6. Adopted Delegated Classification Report. Motion/Second: Maxwell and Hoffman.
AYES: 3

NOES: 0
ABSTAIN: 0
ABSENT: 2 (Potro and Leonard)

7. Accepted and filed Provisional Appointment Report for January — March 2012.
8. Received and filed correspondence: None.
9. Adjournment: 6:10 p.m.

10. Next meeting is scheduled July 19, 2012 at 5:45 p.m.
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COUNTY OF SANTA CRUZ

PERSONNEL DEPARTMENT

MICHAEL J. MCDOUGALL, DIRECTOR
AJIiTA PATEL, DEPUTY DIRECTOR
701 OCEAN STREET, SUITE 310, SANTA CRUZ, CA 95060-4073
(831)454-2600 FAX: (831)454-2411 TpD: (831) 454-2123

July 5, 2012

Olivia Madrigal

Civil Service Commission Chair
701 Ocean Street

Santa Cruz, CA 95060

Dear Ms. Madrigal:

This letter is to provide you with notification that Merit System Services beginning
Wednesday, August 1, 2012 will review the Santa Cruz County personnel system. The
compliance review is conducted to ensure that our county's personnel program is
consistent with State and Federal personnel standards. Compliance with these standards
is a condition of funding for our social services and child support services programs. They
will review the areas of Equal Employment Opportunity, appeals, classification, selection,
training, certification, temporary employment policies, employee relations, layoffs, and
record-keeping systems.

A representative of the review team will be available if you wish to provide input into the
review process about our personnel system. The meeting is optional. Please contact Lisa
Schroffel, Senior Consultant with Cooperative Personnel Services (CPS) if you wish to
meet. She can be reached via email at Ischroffel@cps.ca.gov or at (916) 471-3402. The
review team will be available August 1-2, 2012 for this purpose.

Sincerely,

V\C}‘ Qe..e__D

Nisha Patel
Employment Services Manager

cc: Michael J. McDougall, Personnel Director
Ajita Patel, Deputy Director of Personnel
Lisa Schroffel, Senior Consultant, CPS




